Future of plant health

 
Document: TC-RPPO10/03




Agenda item:7.7 


22nd Technical Consultation

10-16196

TC point 7.7

Subject: Future of plant health and IPPC

Introduction

The CPM Bureau prepares a new IPPC Business plan to replace the current plan. The new businessplan will be a strategic plan which should fit more closely with FAO structural planning periods. As a consequence, there should be a long-term strategy, probably looking ten years ahead, plus a four-year plan and an operational plan. The SPTA meeting, which will take place back-to-back with the Bureau meeting in October, will contribute to drafting this businessplan. In order to assist the Bureau and SPTA, the TC-22 is requested to reflect especially on a long-term strategy. This document presents some reflections of the Bureau regarding objectives and tools to be included in the businessplan. These are still in debate but are presented to give some input to the TC-22. The document presents a few questions to provoke a good brainstorm session of the TC-22 regarding the long-term developments and needs in plant health.
Reflections of the CPM Bureau

Initial drafting of the long-term plan by Bureau members proposes an approach based on four main objectives, these being designed to fit in with the objectives of other organisations:
A. Protect global plant resources including the environment, forests, and biodiversity; 

B. Enhance global food security through prevention of pest spread;

C. Create economic and trade development opportunities through international standards; and,

D. Develop phytosanitary capacity for members.

For each of these the strategy would examine the main tools which are used to work towards these objectives: 

1. Global pest reporting system

2. International standards to facilitate safe trade 

3. Non-binding dispute settlement systems 

4. Capacity development for developing countries.

5. Advocacy

The TC is invited to give their view whether these are the right objectives and tools. Are these appropriate to take the IPPC through the next ten years? In order to comment on these objectives and tools the TC is invited first to brainstorm about the long-term anticipated developments in plant health based on the following questions:
Where will Plant Health and the IPPC be in 10 years’ time?

What will the main tasks of NPPOs be in 2020?

What developments (global, regional or national) will affect NPPOs by 2020?

In the light of the above, what will NPPOs expect of the IPPC in 2020?

